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College Hill Neighborhood Association Meeting 
Minutes:  July 18, 2022 

 
Westminster Presbyterian Church 

 
 
 

Attendees:  Christi Stewart (President), Tom Luellen (Treasurer), Brett Martin (Secretary), Brian 
Adams, Sue Fackler, Zach Snethen, Carol Christensen (Vice-President), Officer Cassandra 
Caviness (TPD), John Christensen, Tricia Waggoner, Maria Carr, Travis Dietrick, Erin Snethen 
 

1. Community Officer Report – Officer Caviness 
a. Ofc Caviness shared data from the neighborhood 
b. Assault, theft, vandalism are the most common 
c. Saturdays between 9-midnight are the most common times are for crimes in our 

community 
d. Half of the crimes are domestics; the other half is property crimes 
e. Ofc shared about mail thefts and explained the process of washing checks 
f. This neighborhood has high numbers of prowlers trying to get into vehicles 
g. 1419 SW Boswell has been quiet 

 
2. Treasurer’s report - Tom Luellen 

a. Had around $40k in the treasury; now we have a little over $9k;  
b. We voted last month to give $20k to the gazebo project;  
c. Nautilus Club has pulled their money 
d. Still some 4th of July expenses still out there 
e. Bricks being printed; that will be an expense 
f. Dues don’t cover the cost of barricades each year; we should look for grants or 

other revenue sources 
g. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report - Sue; second, Erin; report approved 

 
3. Minutes from May - to be approved via email 
4. Officers 

a. Debbie Pomeroy as Treasurer 
b. Jasmine Puderbaugh as Secretary 
c. Carol Christensen as Vice President 
d. President is currently open 

 
5. National Night Out 

a. August 6 at 6:00pm at Boswell Square Park 
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b. Have a movie around 8:30; snacks from Frito-Lay; $100 for supplies; Christi will 
buy water 

c. Erin and Zach Snethen will help with set up for that night 
 

6. Old Business 
a. July 4 Reflections 

i. Thanks to Maria for leading it 
ii. First parade in three years 

iii. We had a band again; thanks to John 
iv. Maria suggested we re-think the route; thought the route was long; 

sections where no one is watching; think about shortening it; we rented 
39 barricades; the cost was $1200; we own 16 as a neighborhood; the 
very first parade was around the park 

v. Great turnout at the park; the church served hot dogs 
vi. Portable toilets in the park might be a good idea for events 

 
b. Recycling Drive 

i. Carol reported $237; this is the second consecutive drive over $200;  
ii. Good communication prior to the drive;  

iii. Save your recycling for College Hill 
 

iv. Bylaws Committee has been formed 
 

7. New Business 
a. Annual Meeting on September 19 at Westminster Presbyterian Church;  

i. Looking for a volunteer to serve as president;  
ii. City officials have been invited to talk about the sidewalk 50/50 program 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm 
 
Our next meeting is 7 p.m. on Monday, September 19, 2022. This will be our Annual Meeting. 
We will meet at Westminster Church. 
 
Minutes Respectfully Submitted by Brett J. Martin  


